

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

May 7, 2015

Melanie A. Bachman Acting Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Docket No. 459 – Message Center Management, Inc. (MCM)
Application for a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the Construction, Maintenance and Operation of a Telecommunications Facility Located at 7 J's Farm, Candlewood Road, Glastonbury, Connecticut

Dear Ms. Bachman:

This letter is in response to your May 1, 2015 memorandum, regarding my client's interest in the proposed telecommunications facility referenced above. Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless ("Cellco") has no current interest in the proposed facility as its current needs in the area are related specifically to satisfying capacity demands. Cellco anticipates that these needs can be addressed by the deployment of small cell wireless technology.

That said, Cellco's radio frequency (RF) engineers have performed a preliminary assessment of the area surrounding the proposed MCM facility and determined that if it were to use the proposed tower for the installation of a "macro-facility" in the future, it would seek to install its antennas at a height of approximately 100 feet above ground level. The tower height that Cellco might ultimately select, however, will depend upon a number of factors including, but not limited to, the state of network development in Glastonbury and the development of other surrounding sites in the future.

13785197-v1

Robinson+Cole

Melanie A. Bachman May 7, 2015 Page 2

Please let me know if you have any questions or need any additional information.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

KCB/kmd Copy to:

Mark Brauer